
ST. MICHAEL CATHOLIC CHURCH - KALIDA, OH - OCTOBER 16, 2022 

Upcoming 
Wedding 

Alisha 
Hoffman 

&  
Jonah 

Gerding 
 

will be married on 
October 22, 2022. 

Please include 
them in  

your prayers. 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 17 
ROSARY FOR PEACE:  1:30 p.m. in church 
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 18 
RCIA:  7:00 p.m. 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 19 
HIGH SCHOOL CCD:  7:00 p.m. 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 20   
ROSARY FOR PEACE:  7:00 p.m. in church 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 21 
CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY:  3:00 p.m. in church 

K of C Meeting for October will be the... 
third Thursday of the month, Oct. 20, at 8:15 p.m. (due to the 
Right to Life dinner being held on the regular meeting night). 
 

Iota Omega Purse Bingo Tickets Available... 
for Friday, November 11, in St. Michael’s Church basement.  
Cost is $25 and proceeds benefit cancer research, Putnam 
County Hospice and CAP.  Call Barb (419-532-3515).  If no 
answer, please leave a message. 
 

Putnam County Challenge Club... 
is now accepting registrations for girls in 4th–8th grade. This 
club is a Catholic faith and virtue program that helps girls with 
common interests form a friendship with Christ. It focuses on 
the value of an apostolic heart—a heart so full of Christ’s love 
that it just has to be shared.  The first meeting will be October 
22 in the church basement after school. If interested, see the 
forms sent home with students or visit Putnam County Chal-
lenge Club on Facebook and click the link to register online. 
Complete the emergency medical form by either using the pa-
per copy or print from online. Bring registration, emergency 
medical form and money to the first meeting. Any questions 
please contact Denise Schroeder at 419-306-7781. 
 

Change of Date for Public Rosary Rally 
The Rosary Rally will be held on October 22, at Noon in front 
of St. Michael’s rectory. Join in making reparation for the of-
fenses against Our Blessed Mother. Bring a lawn chair, rosary 
and a friend. Questions—call Rita Borgelt 

Amazon Smile 
We have 150 Amazon users supporting The Kalida Park 
Foundation through AmazonSmile and we THANK these 
folks for their ongoing support of Kalida Parks!  
There are many more folks purchasing items through Amazon 
who have probably never considered designating a charity, 
perhaps not knowing this option even exists. If you, or your 
business, purchases items through Amazon, we encourage you 
to make those purchases through the AmazonSmile platform 
and designate THE KALIDA PARK FOUNDATION as your 
charity. There is no additional charge for Amazon purchases 
when using AmazonSmile, HOWEVER, Amazon donates ½ 
of a percent of your total purchase to the charity you select. 
When signing up on AmazonSmile, BE SURE to follow all 
the instructions for your device. When signed up properly, 
you will get a message at check out time that indicates you are 
supporting The Kalida Park Foundation. If you do not see that 
message when checking out, then you have not signed up 
properly. You may also need to periodically register again, so 
BE SURE to watch for the message at checkout time that you 
are still signed up to support The Kalida Park Foundation.  
Thank you for your continued support of Kalida Parks!  
    The Kalida Park Board 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Offertory Bearers - October 22 & 23 
4:30:    Scott & Angie Meyer Family 
8:00:   Karl & Darlene Miller 
11:00:   Mike & Jessi Grime 
 

Eucharistic Ministers & Lectors - October 22 & 23 
4:30:   Lisa Trentman, Lisa Unverferth, Kay Unverferth,   
Alice Adams   LECTOR:  Jill Laudick 
8:00:   Mary Siefker, Norma Unverferth, Tony & Sandy Vorst   
     LECTOR:  Shelly Burkhart 
Ministers to Homebound:   Tony & Sandy Vorst,                   
Tom & Judy Bonifas 
11:00:   Scott Unverferth, Norma Vorst, Greg & Jill Zeller 
   LECTOR: Greg Zeller 
 

USHERS - October 22 & 23 
4:30:  Team 9      8:00:  Team 8     11:00: Team 7 

 

SERVER SCHEDULE 
Tues, 10/18 8:00 AM Jagger Miller, 
                       Kylie Peck 
    Cody Recker  
Wed, 10/19 8:00 AM Josh Schulte 
    Bryce Remlinger 
    Blake Remlinger 
Thurs, 10/20 7:30 PM Nicole Siebeneck 
                           Kennedy Simon 
    Zachary Unverferth 
Fri, 10/21 8:00 AM Nathan Wannemacher 
         Maya Wehri 
    Corinne Brinkman 
Sat.10/22 4:30 PM Sara Siebeneck 
    Jacob Siebeneck 
    Owen Siebeneck 
Sun, 10/23 8:00 AM Reese Strauer 
    Jaden Smith 
    Braylon Smith 

11:00 AM Whitney Unverferth 
  Allison Stechschulte 

    Jack Stechschulte 
 

The Rosary Will be Prayed 1/2 Hour... 
before the weekend Masses during the month of October.  We 
also need more volunteers for Monday Rosary at 1:30 p.m.  
Contact Jane (532-3869) or Rita (532-3637). 



 Virtue of the Week is Courtesy 
This virtue teaches us to treat others with respect and 
to recognize that all of us are made in God’s image 
and likeness. Ways to practice courtesy are to let oth-
ers go first. We should go out of our way for others. 
We can speak in gentle and patient tones and to not 
interrupt. Saints who practiced courtesy were St. 
Nicholas, St. Rose of Lima and St. Vincent de Paul to 
name a few. Our prayer for this week would be “Dear 
Jesus, Help me to show respect toward others in my 
words, manners and body language.” 
  

Recent Baptism 
Grayson John Heitmeyer 

Son of Tyler and Ericka (Kimball) Heitmeyer 
Landry John Recker 

Son of Logan and Marissa (Smith) Recker 
 
 

Election Night Dinner 
The Kalida Alumni Association will be hosting an Elec-
tion Night Dinner on Tuesday, November 8, from 5-7 p.m. 
at the Kalida High School.  This will be a presale-only 
event.  Cost of the dinner is $10.  Tickets can be purchased 
at the Kalida Market and The Kalida Telephone Company 
or by calling Mike Krouse (419-957-7049), Melissa 
Langhals (419-230-9163), or Karen Fortman (419-615-
9731).  Proceeds benefit the annual KHS Alumni senior 
class scholarship.  We thank the community for the sup-
port! 

Junior Class Fruit & Nut Sale 
The Kalida Junior class is taking orders for fruit, various 
nut choices, and gift baskets. If you wish to order, please 
contact a junior student, or call the high school office and 
we will help you place your order. Orders are being taken 
now through November 10. Delivery date is tentatively set 
for December 5-11. Payment is due upon ordering. Thank 
you on behalf of the Class of 2024. This project helps fund 
the Jr/Sr. prom of 2023. 

Help Needed for Setup Before Mass 
If you are interested in this ministry, there will be an 
informational meeting on Mon., October 17, at 5:00 
p.m., in the sacristy. 

 
 

Students Planning Mass This Week... 
are Pat Broecker’s 3C class on Wednesday, Oct. 19 and 
Jill Zeller’s  8A class on Friday, Oct. 21.  

 
 

High School CCD - October 19 
Everyone has class at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Thank You from The Neil Schnipke Family 

The family of Neil Schnipke would like to thank Father 
Nathan, Deacon Bob, and everyone that helped with his 
funeral in any way. We would also like to thank those that 
have given us love, support, cards, and prayers this past 
year and since his death. The outpouring has been beyond 
our expectations and greatly appreciated. There are many 
good people in this world. May God bless all of you. 
Please continue to pray for Stephanie, their children, and 
his family as we continue this difficult journey without 
Neil. We feel blessed for the 36 years we had with him, 
but of course, prayed and wished we had more. Thanks 
again.                             

Matthew 5:4 "Blessed are they that mourn:  
for they shall be comforted" 

 

Thrive… 
for young adults (post HS through 20’s and 30”) is hosting 
their next event. Friday, October 21, from 7:00 – 9:00 
p.m., at St. Nicholas Parish Hall, Miller City. Do you ev-
er wonder about the Supernatural? As humans we are natu-
rally drawn to the supernatural realm: angels, demons, 
ghosts, etc. What does the Church say? 
 
 

Coaches Needed for High School CYO Teams 
If interested in coaching basketball this year, please email 
stmichaelskalida@gmail.com.  Thanks! 

Hearing our Lord’s Voice 
     This weekend, I am glad to welcome Fr. Phil Smith 
to be with us. Phil is a good friend of mine and is the 
vocation director for the Diocese of Toledo. His primary 
task is to overlook all of our seminarians preparing for 
the priesthood, and to talk to young folks considering a 
call to the priesthood or religious life. As you can imag-
ine, an essential question he always receives is “how do 
I know if this is what God wants me to do?” As you can 
imagine, this is not a simple question. Nonetheless our 
Gospel gives us a key element whenever we are trying 
to hear His voice: prayer.  
     Recall the first line of the Gospel: ”Jesus told his dis-
ciples a parable about the necessity for them to pray al-
ways without becoming weary.” Our Lord stresses this 
point because He knows what prayer can do for us. First 
of all, it puts us in a position to hear His voice. If you 
think about it, we have so much “noise” in our lives. We 
have these concerns, these obligations, all these differ-
ent “voices” competing for our attention. Our Lord’s 
voice is present in the midst of all this, but it is subtle. 
His voice pulls at our conscience, and to give ourselves 
a chance to hear it, we need that proper space which is 
cultivated by prayer. Secondly, prayer opens us con-
sciously to God and it keeps us in a steady/personal re-
lationship to Him. Perhaps think of it this way: many of 
you know your family members well and so can predict 
how they would react in most situations. The reason 
why we know how our family members will react (their 
likes and dislikes) comes from spending time and com-
municating with them. With enough time and devotion 
to prayer, a similar sensitivity will arise in our hearts 
towards our Lord. Many of us already have this sense, 
we say things like ”that doesn’t sound right” or “I don’t 
think this is how God wants it.” This sensitivity came 
through learning but also through prayer. If we want to 
hear His voice clearly, prayer will heighten our ability. 
     God’s message is always one we will ultimately 
want...let’s do our part and open our souls through pray-
er!              Fr. Nathan 
 

Help Needed with Next Sunday’s Mission Fest 
Please contact the parish office (419-532-3474 or  

stmichaelskalida@gmail.com) if you are willing to 
help...because we need of a lot of it...THANKS! 

 

 

 

Mass Intentions & Schedule for the Week 
TUESDAY,  OCTOBER 18   
8:00 AM  Carolyn Unverferth, Tom Recker, Larry Peck 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 19 
8;00 AM  Alice Brinkman, Neil Schnipke 
THURSDAY, OCTOBER  20 
7:30 PM  Bob Winkle (A) 
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 21 
8:00 AM  Mary Jane Stechschulte 
SATURDAY, OCTOBER 22     
  NM Gerding & Hoffman 
4:30 PM  Ralph, Bruce, Mark & Judy Honigford, 
                               Jazzlyn Gray, Alex Wehri & Dan Schroeder, 
                               Jack & Armella Fortman, Bud Guisinger, 
                               John Phillips, Sandi Kidd, Charles Nussbaum,                         
  L&D Robert & JoAnn Brinkman Family 
  L&D Joe & Mildred Buss Family 
SUNDAY, OCTOBER 23    
8:00 AM  Dorothy Miller, Craig McElwain 
  Richard, Sally & Tommy Goedde, 
  L&D Goedde Family 
  L&D Pete & Alice Gerding Family 
11:00 AM Don Holtkamp & Families, Vince Erhart 
  Paul, Valita & Kevin Lammers, Don Laudick                                 

Last Week’s Collection:  $9,098.00 
 

Choir Assignments - October 22 & 23 
4:30: Ashleigh         8:00: HN        11:00: Children’s 

 
 

Embrace the Gift of the Eucharist 
Adults are invited to gather in St. Michael’s Church base-
ment Mondays at 6:00 p.m. October 17, 24, & 31 and 
November 7, 14, & 21. In a video series, Bishop Andrew 
Cozzens presents the incredible reality of the Real Pres-
ence, unpacks “The Mystery of the Eucharist in the Life 
of the Church” as published by the United States Confer-
ence of Catholic Bishops, and invites you to respond to 
this radical gift. Discover practical ways you can spread a 
love for the Eucharist in our community! 

 
 

Our Condolences 
The Funeral Mass for 

Mary Jane  
Stechschulte  
was held on  
Saturday,  

October 15, 2022. 
Please include Mary 
Jane and her family 

in your prayers. 

Mission Festival 2022 
Sunday, October 23, from 12:30 - 3:30 p.m., at Four Seasons Park.   

We are working with Catholic Charities in North Port, Florida, in the Diocese of Venice 
to help those affected by Hurricane Ian.  Thank you for your generosity.   


